
Appendix – The Last Prophecy: An
Abridgment of Elliott’s Horae
Apocalypticae

Postscript to “Horae Apocalypticae;” on the Pope’s own Testimony to the Fact
of the completed Expiration in 1867 of the 1260 Predicted Years of Papal
Dominancy in the Kingdoms of Western Christendom.

Revelation 17-22. Concluding Visions

Chapter 18 is the destruction of Babylon by fire of the Papal ecclesiastical
state. “Come out of her, my people, that ye be not partakers of her sins.

What Does the Bible Say About the
Future of Israel?
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Christians who support Israel have been deceived by false teachers of God’s
Word! God’s promise to the children of Israel was contingent on their
obedience.

Revelation 11:15, 19, And 16:6, 7. The
Temple Opened. The Angel With The
Everlasting Gospel

Religious Revival. The Era Of Evangelic Missions, A.D. 1789-1852.

What Were the Vatican Ratlines? by
Darryl Eberhart

Vatican Ratlines was a name given by U.S. Army Intelligence to the escape
route set up and run by the Vatican to help Nazi Fascist war criminals avoid
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capture.

Straining at Gnats and Swallowing
Camels – By Darryl Eberhart

Many of the alternative media broadcast hosts discuss the Jewish neo-
conservatives, Zionist Jews, and the Mossad, while, for the most part,
ignoring the Jesuit Order, its Knights of Malta, and other Jesuit-controlled
agents of Papal Rome that control and steer these groups.

The Palestinians, a Brief Historical
Sketch – by Reinhard Schaap

My good friend Reinhard from the Netherlands sent this to me. He says it’s
part of a seminar he gave to the college of his Baptist Congregation about
Jacob and Esau. I value history and this article certainly has information I
was not aware of!

The emphasis in underline are mine.

“Behold, your house is left desolate for you,” Matt. 23:38.

“If they build, I will destroy” Mal. 1:4.

“The voice is Jacob’s voice, but the hands are Esau’s hands.” Gen. 27:22.

The destruction!

According to the Word of the Lord, the Roman legions came to put down the
Jewish uprising and destroy Jerusalem in 70 AD. The army commander Titus did
not originally intend to demolish the temple, but was ordered to do so by the
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emperor and his soldiers were so enraged by the fierce resistance of the
Jewish fighters that they left no stone unturned in the sanctuary.

The Jews also received a treacherous dagger in the back. The Jewish historian
Flavius Josephus mentions the following in “The Fall of Jerusalem”: “Just
before all the approaches to the city had been closed by the besiegers, the
Romans, the Jews had admitted a large crowd of Idumeans (Edomites), who
joined the defense would help.” However, when one reads how suddenly these
“allies”, once they were inside the wall, changed their face and – quite
unexpectedly – proceeded to massacre tens of thousands of civilians in the
most brutal manner. An act with which they contributed not a little to the
fall of the city.

It is also interesting what Rabbi Maimonides (A.D. 1135-1204) mentions about
the destruction of Jerusalem and the Temple in particular. In his tract
Taanith, c. 4, he says: “The foundations of the temple were excavated
according to Roman custom.” He further said, “On the ninth day of the month
Ab, the fatal vengeance was executed by the wicked Turnus Rufus, of the
children of Edom, who plowed the temple and the places round about, that the
word of Isaiah might be fulfilled.” that Zion shall be plowed into a field”
(Isaiah 64:10). This Turnus, or rather Terentius Rufus, was the left-handed
general in the army of Titus, with orders, as the Jews assume, to destroy the
city and the temple.

Not all expelled.

The Jews were not all taken into captivity in 70 AD. Roughly a third of the
population was killed, a third taken captive and a third remained in
Palestine. This became apparent in 132-135 AD at the time of the Bar Kokhba
rebellion. Afterwards many were expelled from Judea who settled in Galilee
and the spiritual center (Sanhedrin) initially resided in Jawneh on the coast
and later elsewhere in the north of the country until the year 425 AD. Then
the center was moved abroad to Baghdad. But many Jews remained in their
homeland for centuries.

Under Byzantine (i.e. Eastern Roman) rule, they led a fairly quiet existence.
When the Arabs conquered the country in the 7th century, they were not
exterminated, but, probably forced, they converted to Islam and so these Jews
became Palestinians! There may have been a mixture with the Arabs, but there
is an interesting DNA study on this.

Sons of Abraham.

A frequently heard claim is that the Jewish settlers in the 19th century
ended up in an uninhabited, empty country, which is not entirely true, to say
the least. The priest Elias Chacour wrote in his book “Sons of Abraham” what
he had experienced in the last century, before the Jewish state was founded
in 1948.

Fighters of the Jewish Hagana, who wanted to liberate Palestine from British
rule, had expelled the “Arabs” from their villages in Galilee. However, they
were lucky, because some other villages had been massacred. The victims had



been hastily buried ‘sloppily’, while arms and other limbs were still
sticking out of the sand!

Jews exterminating other Jews? That would be pure fratricide!

DNA research among Jews, Israelis and Palestinians:

The first scientist to conduct such a study was Dr. Ariella Oppenheim,
biologist at the Hebrew Yeshiva University, who published her findings in a
voluminous work in 2001. Her conclusion was that some Palestinians had Jewish
DNA and that there was even a group that had a DNA chromosome showing that
they were descendants of the “Cohens”, priests of the ancient temple and
synagogues of the Jews.

This study was confirmed several years later by Dr. Eran Elhaik and his
associates at the McKusick-Nathans Institute of Genetic Medicine (John
Hopkins University, School of Genetic Medicine), although he was primarily
concerned with the Khazar ancestry of many Azkenazi Jews. Khazaria was a
large empire in southern Russia that converted to Judaism in the eighth
century.

That finding is also supported by Tel Aviv University professor of History
Shlomo Sand in his 2007 book, “The Invention of the Jewish People,” which
caused a stir in Israel.

In this book, Sand quotes David Ben Gurion, the first Prime Minister of
modern Israel, who publicly and in writing acknowledged that the original
Jews of Palestine had converted to Islam in the 7th and 8th centuries and had
never left their homeland.

Ben-Gurion then stated: “The Fellahin (the Palestinian people) are not
descendants of the Arab conquerors who took over ‘Eretz Israel’ (the Land of
Israel) and Syria in the 7th century (AD). The Arabs did not exterminate the
ordinary population they found in the country. They only expelled the foreign
Byzantine rulers, but left the local population untouched.”

An article from the Daily Mail on May 4, 2013 reported that a documentary by
Jewish producer Ilan Ziv, in which he also exposed these matters, was
narrowly canceled by the BBC in the United Kingdom. This information is
apparently too sensitive and puts a damper on Zionist efforts to “repatriate”
the world’s expelled Jews to modern Israel.

Those who want to know more about the “Palestinian cause” could read the
English-language book by Israeli author Ilan Pappé, entitled “The Ethnic
Cleansing of Palestine.” Pappé currently holds a chair in History at the
University of Exeter in England and has written several books about the
peoples of the Middle East.

It is clear that both DNA research and the historical findings of scientists
show that there are Jews in the Palestinian people and an infusion of Khazars
among the Israelis. You can only wonder whether the percentage of Chazars in
Azkenazi Jewry that they claim is indeed 90% or (much) less, is still the
question in my opinion. It is notable that at the beginning of the last



century there were only 500,000 Sephardic Jews, while the number of Azkenazi
Jews exceeded 11,000,000, which is considerably more.

R. Schaap

“Who Are the Greatest ‘Haters’ in the
World?” – By Darryl Eberhart

The greatest haters (also the greatest torturers and mass murderers) in the
world are the prelates (i.e., the high-ranking clergy) of the Roman Catholic
Church-State

Is the Great Tribulation of Matthew 24
an End-time Event?

I’ve covered in other articles how the Olivet Discourse in Matthew 24 has
been falsely interpreted to be an End-time event by most evangelicals today.
However, because I kept hearing false interpretations about it from people
close to me, I felt the need to write something short and thought-provoking
to try to lead my fellow brothers and sisters to a deeper and correct
understanding of what Jesus was saying to His disciples. I hope to convince
you from the Scriptures alone that the Great Tribulation He spoke of in
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Matthew 24 is NOT an End-time event.

The Olivet Discourse is the prophecy Jesus gave His disciples about the
destruction of the Temple and Jerusalem in Matthew 24, Mark 13, and Luke 21.
Evangelicals today interpret Matthew 24 to be an End-time event. And why?
Because the Scofield Reference Bible says so! They don’t compare Matthew 24
with Mark 13 or Luke 21, for if they did, they might understand that most of
Matthew 24 is talking about the destruction of the Temple and Jerusalem by
the Roman army in 70 AD.

In case you are a new babe in Christ and are unfamiliar with what
evangelicals teach about Matthew 24, just do a Google search with the words
Matthew 24 End time prophecy and see the number of hits.

I would say 12,200,000 hits indicate that most Christians today believe the
Olivet Discourse in Matthew 24 is an End-time event.

I want to make it clear I didn’t come to a good understanding of the Olivet
Discourse of Matthew 24 on my own. Commentaries by other men of God,
especially by Bible scholars who lived in the 18th century and earlier helped
me greatly. They were men who lived before John Nelson Darby taught Jesuit
futurist eschatology in the 19th century which was promoted by the Scofield
Reference Bible and the Dallas Theological Seminary in the 20th century.

Let’s start this condensed study of Matthew chapter 24 with verse 15:

Matthew 24:15 When ye therefore shall see the abomination of
desolation, spoken of by Daniel the prophet, stand in the holy
place, (whoso readeth, let him understand:)

What Scripture spoken of by Daniel was Jesus referring to? The second half of
Daniel 9:27 says:

… and for the overspreading of abominations he shall make it
desolate, even until the consummation, and that determined shall be
poured upon the desolate.

What is this talking about? Who uses abominations to make what desolate? Luke
who wrote his Gospel to the Greek Gentiles who had not read the prophecy in



the book of Daniel defines the abomination of desolation in Luke 21:20 as:

And when ye shall see Jerusalem compassed with armies, then know
that the desolation thereof is nigh.

The Roman army was an abomination to the Jews! What do armies do to their
enemies’ territory? They desolate it! They destroy as much as they can to
defeat their enemy. That’s what happened when the Jews rebelled against the
Roman government. By 70 AD the Roman army destroyed the Temple and Jerusalem
and killed over one million Jews in a relatively short time.

Matthew 24:1-2 And Jesus went out, and departed from the temple:
and his disciples came to him for to shew him the buildings of the
temple.
And Jesus said unto them, See ye not all these things? verily I say
unto you, There shall not be left here one stone upon another, that
shall not be thrown down.

Do you see how the beginning of Matthew 24 is clearly referring to the
destruction of the Temple? History tells us the “he” of the second half of
Daniel 9:27 was General Titus who led the Roman army. According to Josephus,
he didn’t want to destroy the Temple at first, but his soldiers were so angry
toward the Jews Titus couldn’t control them.

Matthew 24:16  Then let them which be in Judaea flee into the
mountains:

Just ask yourself, if Matthew 24 is supposed to be an End-time prophecy of
great worldwide tribulation of all the peoples of the earth (who according to
Scofield missed the rapture) why would Jesus specify Judaea? And why would
Jesus use the verb “flee”? Flee from what? Flee from the End-time Beast who
controls the entire earth? Flee where? If you live in the Great Plains of the
USA there are no mountains to flee to. I submit to you therefore this
prophecy only makes sense when applied to the followers of Christ who saw the
armies of Rome invade their homeland of Judea in 66 AD when the armies of
Rome first approached to stop the Jewish revolt against the empire.

Matthew 24:20  But pray ye that your flight be not in the winter,
neither on the sabbath day:

If this is an End-time prophecy that will affect the entire world, why would
Jesus tell his disciples that? If it’s winter in the Northern Hemisphere,
it’s summer in the Southern Hemisphere. And why pray their flight from danger
is not on the sabbath day? Because the gates of Jerusalem and other cities in
Judea are closed on the Sabbath day! The believers wouldn’t be able to leave
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the cities they are living in on the Sabbath day! I submit to you therefore
the prophecy of not talking about the End-time but was specific to the
followers of Jesus living in Jerusalem and Judea just before the invasion of
the Roman armies the time of the first Jewish revolt that started in 66 AD.

Matthew 24:21  For then shall be great tribulation, such as was not
since the beginning of the world to this time, no, nor ever shall
be.

Verse 21 is where evangelicals get the words, “great tribulation.” But is
that what the other two synoptic Gospels call it?

Mark 13:19  For in those days shall be affliction, such as was not
from the beginning of the creation which God created unto this
time, neither shall be.

Luke 21:22  For these be the days of vengeance, that all things
which are written may be fulfilled.

Days of affliction on whom? Days of vengeance on whom? On the Jesus Christ-
rejecting Jews who did NOT flee Jerusalem and Judea! The followers of Christ
who believed the prophecy Jesus gave on the Mount of Olives obeyed Him and
were not in Jerusalem or Judea at the time the Roman armies were crucifying
the Jews. They left and camped out somewhere in the mountains where they were
safe from attack.

Matthew 24:22  And except those days should be shortened, there
should no flesh be saved: but for the elect’s sake those days shall
be shortened.

What can this mean if the followers of Jesus were safe from attack by the
Romans? I think it’s logical to say they were fighting for survival in the
mountains with limited resources. The Lord therefore shortened the days of
the Roman attack so they could go back home. What do you think? It sure makes
sense to me.

This is not to say Bible believing followers of Jesus Christ will not face
tribulation and persecution in the End-time. No matter who wins the US
presidential elections this coming November, half of the country is going to
be mad! The US may erupt in a civil war. Insiders like Bill Gates even
predicted one!

Jesus did promise His followers tribulation.

John 16:33  These things I have spoken unto you, that in me ye
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might have peace. In the world ye shall have tribulation: but be of
good cheer; I have overcome the world.

I was taught we can KNOW EXACTLY how long that End-time tribulation will
last, and I don’t believe that anymore. My Bible teachers were influenced by
the doctrines of dispensationalism that Darby and Scofield taught, doctrines
that put Israel, not Jesus Christ, at the center of End-time prophecy.
Dispensationalism AKA Futurism says that a future Antichrist will tribulate
the world for 7 years just before the return of Christ. Some say only 3 and a
half years. But both these doctrines are based on a false interpretation of
the 70th Week of Daniel, something I wrote extensively about on this website.

Christians from the very beginning have suffered persecution and tribulation
by the Roman Beast (government) and yet many American Christians think they
will be raptured out to Heaven just before the Antichrist rises! The
Antichrist has been around for a long time now! How long? I would say from
the time Constantine made Christianity the State Church. That was the Devil’s
change of plans. He saw persecution by pagan Rome only made the Church grow.
By making Rome officially Christian, when the government persecutes
believers, it’s no longer called persecution of Christians, it’s called
persecution of heretics!

So what will happen? One researcher I know of says Donald Trump will win in
November, defeat the evil Left, and bring to America a new era of peace and
prosperity based on Christian principles, what some people call “Christian
Nationalism.” It will seem very good at first, but the Jesuits will be
controlling it at the top and lead the government to persecute anybody they
don’t like, especially the Bible believers. This can’t happen under the
present US Constitution. Will there be a civil war that leads to the
Constitution being revoked or amended? We shall see.

Who Controls the United States of
America? – By Darryl Eberhart
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It is not Zionist or Khazarian Jews – or Israel – or Jewish neo-conservatives
who have been – or are – running the USA, as some folks allege. RATHER,
agents of Papal Rome have been running the USA for over a century!

False Interpretations of Divine
Prophecy

Two Jesuits published their respective but quite counter interpretations,
Ribera in 1591 published Babylon and Antichrist, the Futurist scheme; the
other, Alcasar, the Preterist; that the prophecies have all been fulfilled in
the fall of Pagan Rome.

The Root Of Antisemitism
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Foreword from the Webmaster:

As Christians, we should not support Zionist Antichrist Israel, but neither
should we hate the Jews as a people! The Apostle Paul loved his people the
Jews and went out of his way to preach the Gospel to them. I believe all
antisemitism comes from non-Christians, those who don’t know true salvation
by grace in Jesus Christ.

This article is from the Converted Catholic Magazine of which former Roman
Catholic priest, Leo Herbert Lehmann (also known as L.H. Lehmann) is the
editor. It was first put online in PDF format by the LutheranLibrary.org.

IT HAS BEEN ESTIMATED that after the war the Jewish people in Europe, as a
result of wholesale slaughter by the Nazi-Fascists, will be so reduced in
numbers that they will never recover from their losses. Germany, even if it
loses 20 percent of its population, can make up for its losses in another
generation. But not the Jews.

This wholesale extermination of a people in the twentieth century, simply
because of their religious background, is something that both Protestants and
Catholics have much to be concerned about. For anti-Semitism is a religious
problem, intimately bound up with the most fundamental belief of Christians.
It stems from the death of Christ, the central and essential point of
Christian soteriology. It is only in Protestant countries since the
Reformation that Jews have ceased to be regarded as the ‘scapegoat’ for the
responsibility and blame in connection with the crucifixion of Jesus Christ.
Even in the United States, while the ruthless slaughter of Jews has been
taking place in Europe, the Catholic press has kept up this accusation that
the Jews killed Christ — as the picture (below), syndicated by the American
Catholic hierarchy’s official N.C.W.C. News Service, shows. Implicit in this
false accusation is an “explanation” of the horrors being meted out to Jews
in Nazi-occupied Europe at that time.
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It must seem impossible to Jews, and to Christians themselves if they give
time to consider it, that the same death of Christ on the cross could bring
the inestimable gift of salvation to one section of the human race, and at
the same time be made the curse of another. Yet it has been officially
pronounced by the Popes of Rome for centuries that the death of Christ
forever made the Jews actual slaves of Christians whom the death of Christ
made free. Here is how the great Pope Innocent III, and other popes for
centuries after him, put it:1

“Although Christian piety tolerates the Jews, whose own fault commits them to
perpetual slavery… they must not be allowed to remain ungrateful to us in
such a way as to repay us with contumely for favors and contempt for our
familiarity… As they are reprobate slaves of the Lord, in whose death they
evilly conspired (at least by the effect of the deed), let them acknowledge
themselves as slaves of those whom the death of Christ made free.”

It must first be asked, is this true Christian teaching? Did Christ so plan
that one part of the human race would be saved and made free and another part



be made the slaves of those thus freed — all by one and the same act of his
saving work? This teaching was dogmatized into the history of Europe by the
Popes of Rome up till the time of the Protestant Reformation, and is the root
cause of the slaughter of millions of innocent Jewish people that has taken
place under Nazi-Fascist domination of Europe during the past five years. It
must further be remembered that this ruthless slaughter was carried out by
the Nazi-Fascist regimes to which the Vatican allied itself by solemn
concordats — and to which it remains allied to this date. But it is not, and
could never be, true Christian teaching.

The Protestant Reformation, out of which came democratic freedoms and
equality before God of all human beings, put an end to this Roman Catholic
teaching and established it so that the Jews, even while remaining Jews by
race and religion, are the equal of Christians in their right to life,
liberty and the pursuit of happiness. It is thus that Jesus Christ himself
would have it, so that by justice, equality, love and kindness, the Jews
might eventually be led to accept Jesus Christ as their Savior. Christ
himself was born a Jew and all his apostles and followers were Jews. He was
put to death by Roman soldiers after sentence by a Roman judge. The priests
of the Jewish religion — who played politics with the officials of the Roman
government over the heads of their people, much as the Vatican does today —
conspired to have Jesus put to death by the Romans. “It is not lawful for us
to put any man to death,” they told Pilate (John 18:31). But the Jewish
people had no more to do with it than the Roman Catholic people in America
have had to do with the political intrigues of the Vatican with Hitler,
Mussolini, Franco and other Fascist dictators.

Saint Paul was a Jew, though he claimed Roman citizenship. He taught no such
doctrine that Jews were the slaves of Christians because they conspired in
the death of Christ. In his desire to bring all to Christ he declared (Gal.
3:28): “There is neither Jew nor Greek, there is neither bond nor free, there
is neither male nor female: for ye are all one in Christ Jesus.” But that was
before the Romans took over control of the Christian church and established
their juridical concepts of ‘interdict’, ‘delict,’ and hierarchical
authority.

Jesus Christ died to save all who truly accept him as Savior. He died to set
all men free, and by his death could have enslaved no one. No true Christian,
grateful for having been made free himself by the death of Christ, could ever
bring himself to believe that the act that made him free made his Jewish
neighbor his slave. But it is only in predominantly Protestant countries that
Jews have been able to exercise their equal rights with Christians before the
law.

The solution of the problem of anti-Semitism awaits official recognition of
similar rights for Jews from the Roman Catholic church and governments of
Roman Catholic countries.

1. cf. Migne, Patrologia, Vol. 27, p. 1291. For other decrees of the Popes
against the Jews, see our pamphlet: “How the Popes Treated the Jews.”
[Available from LutheranLibrary.org —Ed]↩
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Five Things to Watch for in 2024

This article is a partial transcription of an audio on Christian J. Pinto’s
Noise of Thunder Radio program.

My wife and I like to listen to Chris Pinto. He’s a solid Bible-believing
Christian, a former Catholic like we were who is very knowledgeable about the
Counter-Reformation and the evil-doings of the Jesuit Order. However, we
don’t agree with him about his support of Israel in the latest Israeli-Hamas
war in Gaza. Of course, any nation has a right to defend itself, but the way
Israel is bombing Gaza indiscriminately, bombing hospitals and churches,
killing media personnel, women and children, is not what I would call “self-
defense.” I would call it war crimes, ethnic cleansing and genocide.
According to the testimonials of former IDF soldiers, the IDF purposely left
that part of the border with Gaza unguarded so that Hamas would invade and do
what they did so Israel could have the excuse to do what they are doing now!

In Chris Pinto’s 2004 documentary, Megiddo – The March to Armageddon (Adullam
Films), he stated that the 1948 restoration of the State of Israel was the
fulfillment of Bible prophecy. I sure don’t agree with him on that. All the
prophecies of the restoration of Israel back to their homeland in the book of
Ezekiel were fulfilled by King Cyrus telling the Jews they could return to
their homeland if they wanted to. By the time of Christ, they were firmly
settled back in the land God formerly gave them. In the documentary, I heard
one Zionist preacher say, “If Israel is defeated by her enemies, you can
throw your Bibles away!” Such a presumptuous and arrogant statement! It’s
outrageous for any Christian to say that! What people should say when things
don’t go the way they think the Bible says is: “My interpretation of
Scripture must therefore be wrong! Does the Bible actually teach that
doctrine? Or did I get it from some dispensational Christian Zionist preacher
who got it from the Dallas Theological Seminary that got it from C.I.
Scofield who got it from John Nelson Darby who got it from Edward Irving who
got it from Jesuit Manuel Lacunza, a Roman Catholic who worked to undermine
the Protestant Reformation? Yep, that’s where I got it from, not from the
inerrant Word of God.”

All that being said, we like Chris Pinto’s take on everything else.

Transcript

Okay, praise the Lord you guys and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is Noise of
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Thunder Radio.

Today on the show we are going to talk about five things to watch for in
2024. If you are an American, if you’re a member of Western civilization, and
I would argue if you are a God-fearing Bible-believing Christian, these are
things you should watch for in 2024.

Now, why do I think this is important? Well, I think it’s very important
because society and the Western world and our country, the United States of
America, if people are not aware of the danger, the rising danger that we are
in the middle of right now, then you’re just not paying attention, whoever
you are, you’re not paying attention. And it’s why we have to pay attention
to things like what happened to the countries of Western Europe during World
War II.

I’ve mentioned on this program before, that one of my favorite foreign films
is called KATYN, about the Katyn Forest Massacre based on actual events. It
was a history I grew up hearing about from my grandfather Ziggy, Zygman
Zadarowski, who I’ve talked about on the program before, who was a World War
II veteran. His country, Poland, was turned upside down, practically
overnight. There was a peace treaty declared by Hitler with Neville
Chamberlain and so on. And so everybody’s declaring, “Hey, we’re all going to
be at peace. Everything’s going to be great!”

And then the invasion of Poland happened sometime afterward. And Poland, the
people of Poland, were turned upside down overnight. And when you watch the
beginning of that film, Katyn, you just watched the first five or ten minutes
of it. And you’ve got all these civilians wearing ordinary clothing, just
running. And they’re carrying suitcases and bags, and they’ve got their young
children. And why? Because their country’s been invaded by the Nazis on one
side and by the Communists on the other, the Soviets. And everything changed
very, very quickly.

There’s another film that was done not long ago by Angelina Jolie, called
“First They Killed My Father” about the Khmer Rouge in Cambodia. I would
recommend watching the first 15 minutes of that film because you see a family
there at the beginning. And again, this is all based on a true story, based
on a book written by a woman who was a young girl when all of this happened
to her country. At the very beginning, you see a Cambodian family, but they
are very Westernized. That’s obvious that they were Westernized because of
the way that they dress, the things that they’re doing are very much like
what goes on in the West. And then what happens is very rapidly, suddenly,
everything changes. These guys with guns come riding in, and they’re having a
celebration briefly, and then right after them comes the Khmer Rouge, the
Communists. And they were there, of course, for the killing fields of
Cambodia. But everything changes in a moment. Everything’s turned upside
down. And they’re told, pack your bags, get your things. Everybody’s got to
clear out of the city in 10 minutes. I mean, it’s very fast.

And you see it at the very beginning when the Khmer Rouge come in, one of the
first things they do is gather everybody’s guns. Everybody’s firearms. They
disarm everybody. And of course, you’re wondering as an American, if you’re



an American, you’re watching this happen and you’re thinking, “Why didn’t
anybody resist these guys? Why didn’t anybody try to fight back or whatever?”
But for whatever reason, they did not. They allowed themselves to be
disarmed. They allowed themselves to be rounded up and then taken on a forced
march and everything went downhill from that point onward.

So what’s happening in our country right now with things like this massive
flood of illegals coming into our country? I mean, this is unheard of. It’s
unprecedented. What’s happening? We’ve never had anything like this happen in
our history, where there’s a massive flood of illegal criminals jumping the
border. Meanwhile, we’ve got politicians like Nikki Haley, who claims she’s
some kind of Republican and some kind of a patriot, but she’s saying it’s
wrong to call them criminals because supposedly they’re just coming here for
a better life. That is what we’re told, even though the guys that work down
there will tell you in a hot minute that most of those coming across the
border are fighting-age men. They’re not necessarily women and children.
Very, very few women and children, mostly fighting-age men, and thousands,
who knows how many thousands, of Islamic jihadi are crossing the border.

All right, so these are not in any particular order. The five things to watch
for in 2024.

Number 1: The After effects of illegal immigration

But since we’ve already introduced the idea, I’m going to say number one is
the aftereffects of illegal immigration. And it’s already started. We’ve been
hearing stories, but here’s one of the latest. This is published on a number
of different websites. I’m just going to read a few lines from the Geller
report, Pamela Geller’s website, where it says New York City students are
forced to go remote as the city houses migrants in schools. So in New York
City, they are now putting the kids out of their public schools. Kids can’t
go in the schools now because they are making room for the illegal
immigrants. We’ve already heard stories about them doing this at the hotels.
People can’t check into the hotel because they’re putting all these illegal
migrants into the hotels. The government is doing it at taxpayer expense.

All right, so here’s just a part of this story.

Quote, “Students at a Brooklyn high school were kicked out of the classroom
to make room for nearly 2000 migrants who were evacuated from a controversial
tent shelter due to a monster storm closing in on the Big Apple.”

And then you’ve got people complaining about it. People are saying things
like, “They’re not vetted. A lot of them have criminal records and
backgrounds and we don’t even know.” The people in New York are obviously
very concerned about this. And this is going to reach a breaking point at
some point. I think New Yorkers are going to decide that they’ve had enough.

This massive inflow of illegals is just going to make things worse. And we’ve
got repeated warnings from people who work on the border, people like Doug
Thornton, who I interviewed, many of you heard that interview. If you haven’t
heard it go to our website at noiseofthunderradio.com and look in the



archives back a couple of shows and you can listen to it. Very, very
important interview. But they’ve been warning that there will likely be
another 9-11 type event. This is what the guys down on the border are saying,
the guys who I think are loyal patriots. They’re warning because they’re
watching thousands upon thousands of illegals who are coming from the Middle
East, who are Muslims, who are Islamists, rushing into our country, unvetted.
And they believe that these guys have an agenda. It’s just a matter of time.
That’s why it is important to pay attention to, at a variety of levels, the
aftereffects of illegal immigration.

Now, I want to play very quickly and then we’re going to move on to the
number two issue. Right now we’re talking about illegal immigration. I want
to play this audio. This is from Joe Biden. This is Joe Biden even before he
became president, before he was installed in the White House, talking about
the massive flood of immigrants into our country. Listen.

“Folks like me who were Caucasian of European descent, for the first time in
2017 will be an absolute minority in the United States of America. Absolute
minority. Fewer than 50% of the people in America from then on will be white
European stock. That’s not a bad thing. That’s a source of our strength.”

So that again was a video featuring Joe Biden. This is back when Biden was
vice president. This was in 2015. It’s a C-SPAN video.

And sitting right next to Biden, of course, is another Jesuit, Mayorkas. If
you don’t know that Mayorkas is a Jesuit, yes, he is also a Jesuit. And what
they’re doing is we’re going to show you in our new film, American Jesuits,
which yes, folks, we are still pushing and working to get this project
completed. But the information is so important. It is impacting what is going
on in our country right now. This massive flood of immigrants into our
country. This is part of the Vatican’s plan has been for more than a hundred
years. And we’re going to show it to you. And it’s happening right now. We’re
sitting here watching the fulfillment of what we were warned about back in
the 1800s.

Number 2: The rise of Islam in Europe and North America

Number two, we’re going to say the rise of Islam in Europe and North America.
And this, I think, is a very good segue because Islam and immigration, both
legal and illegal immigration into the West, is something that is becoming an
increasing problem.

I want to play now some audio. This is from FBI director Christopher Ray.
Christopher Ray, let’s go to the person who’s seen as the senior source in
our government on this. And this is Christopher Ray with the FBI warning
about the potential for Islamic terror attacks on American soil. Listen.

“The reality is that the terrorism threat has been elevated throughout 2023,
but the ongoing war in the Middle East has raised the threat of an attack
against Americans in the United States to a whole other level. But it’s not
just Hamas. As the world’s largest state sponsor of terrorism, the Iranians,
for instance, have directly or by hiring criminals mounted assassination



attempts against dissidents and high-ranking current and former U.S.
government officials, including right here on American soil, the cyber
targeting of American interests and critical infrastructure that we already
see conducted by Iran and non-state actors alike, we can expect to get worse
if the conflict expands as will the threat of kinetic attacks.

Al-Qaeda issued its most specific call to attack the United States in the
last five years. ISIS urged its followers to target Jewish communities in the
United States and Europe. Hezbollah has publicly expressed its support for
Hamas and threatened to attack U.S. interests in the Middle East. Here in the
United States, our most immediate concern is that violent extremists,
individuals or small groups will draw inspiration from the events in the
Middle East to carry out attacks against Americans going about their daily
lives.”

All right, so again, that is and was Christopher Ray, director of the FBI. So
that’s about as official as a warning can get. But of course, that warning
does not really come from him. It does. But it’s something that loyal
American patriots who are boots on the ground, who were eyes and ears down at
the Mexican border and have been down there for years, this is something
they’ve been warning about for years.

So that is certainly an important issue. The rise of Islam in Europe and
North America. Now that’s really a warning for North America and the United
States in particular.

(Station break)

The documentary film, American Jesuits, is going to be very, very powerful,
especially for people who know nothing about the Jesuits, they’ll be able to
have a very solid understanding of why the order is a danger both past and
present. Because we bring things current. We bring things so current. And I’m
going to talk more about this, but Vivek Ramaswami, we’ve just learned
Ramaswami is a Jesuit. But yes, he’s Jesuit-educated. And we’ll talk more
about that as the show goes on. But anyway, we are going to show people why
this is an important issue, why the Jesuits and the counter-reformation are
important in our world today and why we as Christians living in America need
to harken to the warnings from scripture, of wolves and sheep’s clothing, and
two, the many, many warnings of our ancestors for the past 200 years warning
us about the Society of Jesus, the so-called Society of Jesus, the Jesuit
order.

Okay, so number two on our list is the rise of Islam in Europe and North
America. In Europe, if you go to the RARE Foundation, R-A-I-R foundation.com,
they’ve got a series of articles right now warning. There is a series of
articles about thousands of German women raped by refugees since 2015. This
is just in Germany. Now, we’ve talked about the rape gangs in England in the
UK over the past 20 years. Reportedly, have assaulted and violated more than
a million English girls, 11, 12, 13 year old girls over the past 20 years.
And that number is now much worse. But they’re saying that in Germany, two
gang rapes happen per day against the women in Germany, two per day. You have
in France on New Year’s Eve, a disabled woman was violently beaten and raped



in an elevator. That’s one of the stories.

Another story is, weaponized prayer, Islamic displays of territorial
dominance. Whenever you see those images of hundreds and sometimes thousands
of Muslims bowing down in prayer in a public place, they go into cities like
Paris, London, Rome, etc. where this article says, people have observed a
uniquely Islamic display of dominance over the local population. This display
has a veneer of religious observance as people are clearly engaged in Islamic
prayer. However, since there are always mosques available or private spaces
within which these observances could be done, one has to conclude that the
purpose is clearly other than mere observance of Islamic prayer requirements.

So in other words, what they’re saying is that the Muslims will deliberately
go into public places where people normally are walking up and down the road
and this kind of thing. And they will block everything with their Islamic
prayer because it’s one of the ways. It’s kind of a form of intimidation and
psychological warfare to say basically Islam is taking over. That’s why they
do it. And they’re doing it in these cities all over Europe. Do you know that
these Islamic street prayers are actually a confrontation and a statement?
The Muslims are asserting their supremacy implicitly demanding that everyone
else who wants to pass along the street has to accommodate them. This is a
manifestation of the old Islamic dictum that quote, “Islam must dominate and
not be dominated.” Now, there’s no question that this is happening. There’s
no question that it is that you’ve got millions of Muslims now in the United
Kingdom and they are pursuing more and more acts of aggression so that Islam
will eventually dominate England in the whole UK.

Number 3: World War III

Okay, so that’s two. Number three, in my opinion, World War Three, is kind of
odd, you would think that would either be number one or number five, right?
But we’re just going to, we’re going to make it number three, World War
Three, the situation with Ukraine, Russia, and Israel. Notice what’s
happening, you have all of these conflicts and these entanglements where the
United States is being blamed by Russia for our support of Ukraine. And now
we’re being blamed by the Islamic element out there because of our support of
Israel, the state of Israel.

Number 4: The resurgence of COVID-19

Okay, so number four, the resurgence of COVID-19, the resurgence of COVID-19.
There are repeated warnings that they are going to try to bring back mask
mandates, that they’re going to try to bring back lockdowns and all this
other kind of stuff. Illegal immigration should inform every American, of the
fact that they brought in millions and millions of unvetted, untested people
that they know are going to have various viruses and things like that. And
the fact that they’ve exercised no caution at all about this should be
everything that we need to know that an attempt, a future attempt at some
kind of lockdown and social distancing and this kind of thing is all just a
show. It’s a sham. It’s, about power and control.

If they were really concerned about the spread of viruses and this kind of



thing, they would never allow millions and millions of unvetted people to
come running across our border. They just would not allow it. But that’s what
should tell us that among many other indicators.

But yes, the resurgence of COVID-19, it is entirely possible that there will
be COVID 2.0 and they’re going to attempt to impose some kind of COVID
tyranny. Now, we were warned about this last year that this was going to
happen. And we didn’t really see much of anything happen in the months that
followed. We were warned that in the fall, beginning in the fall in November,
December, here just a few months ago, that this was going to happen and it
didn’t happen. I think there is a lot of pushback and I think that Americans
and freedom-loving people all over the world should continue to push back in
a, you know, peaceful, protesting, exercising the First Amendment to the full
extent so that the powers that be understand that society is not going to
cooperate with all this lockdown stuff. And, if enough people are sounding
the alarm and making noise, then it’s very likely that these globalist powers
will back down because they are somewhat pragmatic, I believe.

Of course, I believe the chief counselors are Jesuits. We’re going to show
you that in the new film because we’re going to have a whole section on
COVID-19 and the Jesuit order because the connections are undeniable,
undeniable. But the Jesuits are very pragmatic, very pragmatic. So they’ll
back down. That doesn’t mean that they’re going to quit. Don’t misunderstand.
It doesn’t mean that they’re going to quit in terms of their globalist
ambitions, but they’ll sort of back off a bit because they don’t want to push
the envelope too far. That’s what I think. I could be wrong. We’ll have to
wait and see. But yes, it’s definitely something to look out for. The
continued corruption of the medical industry for the purpose of using the
medical industry for medical warfare against the people in our country, which
I honestly believe is what’s going on. Medical warfare, biowarfare, they’re
calling the vaccine a bioweapon. You’ve got people, a very official people
calling the COVID vaccine a bioweapon.

So we’ve got to pay attention to this and be on the lookout in 2024. It’ll be
very interesting to see if more COVID tyranny rears its ugly head.

Number 5: The 2024 presidential race

Now, the number five issue. That was the number four resurgence of COVID-19.
Number five, the big issue is going to be the 2024 presidential race.

For the office of the president of the United States of America, there’s no
question that’s going to become, I believe, I think, unless something
catastrophic something or other that happens. I think the presidential race
with everything going on with President Trump, everything going on with Joe
Biden and all these candidates.

Nikki Haley is getting a lot of attention, but we think Nikki Haley is a
globalist. We do not believe she is a true conservative Republican. And we
think she’s a globalist. And then you have Vivek Ramaswami, Ramaswami, who’s
getting a lot of attention, a lot of the conservatives seem to like him. And
we’ve had a friend, in fact, Steve Matthews from the Trinity Foundation, who



appears in our new film, forward to me, a story about Ramaswami that he
graduated from St. Xavier High School. And what he is, St. Xavier High School
won’t remove Vivek Ramaswami from the Board of Trustees. He’s not only a
graduate, this is a Jesuit-run private high school in Cincinnati, or in the
Cincinnati region, it says, won’t remove the presidential candidate Vivek
Ramaswami from its Board of Trustees. The board’s chairman said Wednesday.
Apparently, his conservative comments are considered controversial. Some of
the St. Xavier High School alumni are calling for the school to oust
Ramaswami from its 25-member board of trustees. So, bear in mind, he’s not
just a graduate of this Jesuit high school. He’s not just an alumnus. He is a
member of its Board of Trustees. So, he’s, again, this is a more solid Jesuit
connection. Lots of people graduate from their schools. Not all of them have
this kind of close association. And of course, Ramaswami is a Hindu, and he
has a Hindu view of Jesus, which quite frankly is perfectly acceptable with
the Jesuit order because it all fits in with what they wrote and communicated
in Vatican Council II.

Do I think Ramaswami would make a good president? He might be better than Joe
Biden, but I still would not want to see him in the White House. He has a
very clear Jesuit connection. He’s being supported on the conservative side
of things. I think he is a, you know, it’s, it’s kind of like the order is
trying to control both sides of the argument. Some people say the same thing
about President Trump because Trump went to Fordham University. He did not
graduate from Fordham. He was only there for two years, and he left and went
to a different university. I’ve never thought that President Trump was,
quote, a Jesuit. I’ve never seen him that way. I don’t think he really
represents the Jesuit agenda. The only thing that the main, well, the two
main things with President Trump that are troubling for me is one, the fact
that he gives any support to LGBT politically. That’s one, and two, his
support for the vaccine. And he continues to support the vaccine. Now the one
possible, you know, upside of all of that is that he has also called in his
campaign.

For an investigation into the health of children in particular, you’ve got so
many kids being diagnosed with autism and these other conditions and a lot of
people are pointing to the vaccine industry and the medical industry overall.
If there is a second Trump administration and they do a sincere investigation
into the medical industry, that would be a very needed and I think positive
thing. And I say, if, quote, unquote, if we’ll have to wait and see what
happens and just pray for the Lord’s help and guidance for our country and
our people in the days ahead.

I wanted to play a brief clip here as we round this out. So that’s all five
issues. The five things to watch for, in my opinion, in 2024. Illegal
immigration, the rise of Islam, World War Three, the resurgence of COVID-19
and number five, the 2024 presidential race, all of that will be forthcoming
in 2024.

Also, Simon Roch I should mention, even though I didn’t play this part of his
interview, he goes out of his way to tell us that his organization is an
exclusively Christian organization, that they are Christians, and they do not
seek to have non-Christians come and join with them or anything like that.



They are very boldly, unapologetically Christian in their worldview and in
their approach to everything they’re doing, praise the Lord!

Christians need to become more partisan for Christianity and not allow the
globalist influence to convince you that you’re supposed to be defending
atheism and Islam and all of these other alternative beliefs. We’re really
not called to defend the non-Christian beliefs of the world. Remember, the
commandment of God, according to the Apostle Paul, is that God commands that
all men everywhere repent and turn away from the idols of the world and put
their faith in the Lord Jesus Christ as King of Kings and Lord of Lords.
Indeed, as Peter said, He is Lord of all.

We are not called to tell everybody else who has an alternative belief that
their belief is somehow or other equally valid or anything like that. No, we
are called to communicate the Word of God and God’s command that all men
everywhere repent and put their faith and trust in the Lord Jesus Christ.
Praise the Lord.

The History of the Counter-Reformation
in a Nutshell

True Protestantism is Bible based Christianity. The Jesuit Counter-
Reformation is the effort to eliminate Protestantism and Bible based
doctrines entirely.

Why Do Jews Not Believe Jesus As
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Messiah?

A man asks, Why Do Jews Not Believe Jesus As Messiah? I need an answer from
the Jews themselves.

The Danger of Belief in a Pre-
Tribulation Rapture

If events go against what we believe the Bible says will happen, it’s not
because the Bible is wrong, it means our interpretation of Bible prophecy was
wrong.
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